

Serving Oregon Since 1980 (503) 370-8092 FAX: (503) 370-8565 www.ofsonline.org

STAFF

Scott Dahlman, Executive Director E-mail: scott@ofsonline.org Paulette Pyle, Grass Roots Director E-mail: paulette@ofsonline.org

Sandra Schukar, Office Manager E-mail: sandi@ofsonline.org

**BOARD OF DIRECTORS** 

Bruce Alber, Immediate Past Chair Wilbur-Ellis Company

Jerry Anderson Forest Capital Partners, LLC Ron Borisch Longview Timber Corporation

Andy Bryant Yamhill Environmental Service Barry Bushue

Oregon Farm Bureau

Curt Dannen

Crop Production Services

Michael Diamond Monsanto Company Mark Dunn, 2012 Vice Chairman

J.R. Simplot Company

Debbie Ego

Rasmussen Spray Service, Inc. Mike Fahey Columbia Helicopters, Inc.

Danelle Farmer Syngenta Crop Protection

Cindy Finlayson Umatilla Electric Cooperative, Inc. Jim Fitzgerald

Far West AgriBusiness Association
Eric Geyer, 2012 Chairman

Roseburg Forest Products

Jake Gibbs

Lone Rock Timber Management Co.

Jean Godfrey Columbia Gorge Fruit Growers

David Hampton Hampton Affiliates

Jerry Harchenko
Pacific NW Aerial Applicators Alliance

Doug Hoffman, 2012 Secretary-Treasurer WILCO-Winfield, LLC Mike Iverson

Oregon Fresh Market Growers Assn. Rick Jacobson NORPAC Foods

Chris Jarmer Oregon Forest Industries Council

Brendan McCarthy Portland General Electric Jerry Marguth

Oregon Seed Council Greg Miller

Weyerhaeuser Company Kent Pittard

Dupont Agricultural Products Ted Reiss

Seneca Jones Timber Company Blake Rowe Oregon Wheat Growers League

Carol Russell Russell Cranberry Company

Craig Smith NW Food Processors Association April Snell

Oregon Water Resources Congress Bryan Stuart

Dow AgroSciences Western States Alliance

Andrea Vogt Target Specialty Products Responsible Industry for a Sound Environment (RISE)

Currently Vacant Oregon Association of Nurseries

OFS BOARD MEMBER EMERITUS Jerry Butler

ASSOCIATE MEMBER Oregon FFA

## OREGONIANS FOR FOOD & SHELTER

1149 Court Street NE \* Suite 110 \* Salem, Oregon 97301-4030

A non-profit coalition to promote the efficient production of quality food and fiber while protecting human health, personal property and the environment, through the integrated, responsible use of pest management products, soil nutrients and biotechnology.

## HB 2928— Relating to hazardous substances 3 April 2013 Testimony to House Committee on Healthcare

Honorable Committee Members:

Oregonians for Food & Shelter (OFS) is a grassroots coalition of farmers, foresters, and other technology users focused on natural resource issues involving pesticides, fertilizer, and biotechnology. We are writing you today in opposition to House Bill 2928 which would change the labeling requirements for products that come in contact with "hazardous substances".

OFS fully agrees that people should be protected from unsafe levels of hazardous substances but House Bill 2928 adds a new burden to manufacturers and processors without protecting anybody. Our primary opposition to the bill is due to the impacts on food processors. Our members are always concerned about ensuring a strong local food processing industry in Oregon to add value to the products we grow. We are fearful that the new requirements for labeling at the state level would unnecessarily hurt our local processors.

Currently food packaging and labeling is regulated by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) and the Oregon Department of Agriculture (ODA). These agencies have the expertise and available scientific data to make informed decisions regarding substances that come in contact with food. In fact, FDA has a scientific advisory board which evaluates these products to ensure there is no unreasonable risk of harm.

House Bill 2928 would put an additional level of regulation on food packaging, by the Oregon Health Authority (OHA). As noted above, labeling and packaging is already regulated by a state and federal agency and their determinations should be sufficient. Adding another layer of regulation only places a larger burden on food processors. For example, under the new definition of hazardous substance in the bill, there is a scenario in which a product approved for use by the FDA could be considered unsafe by OHA. This could greatly disadvantage Oregon processors over their out of state counterparts.

Please oppose House Bill 2928 and leave the regulation of food packaging and labeling to the experts at FDA. Thank you for your consideration.

Scott J. Dahlman Executive Director